Kezar Lake Protective Association
Board Meeting
Zoom
May 8, 2020   2:00pm

Present:  Victor Del Vecchio, Denis Swords, Pat Tivnan, Michelle Ritz, Steve Enroth, Christine Kuhlman, 


· 2020 Annual Meeting Date:  July 25.  Because of COVID-19, we will not be able to meet at the Baptist Church.  Outdoor venue suggested where everyone would bring a lawn chair or blanket and practice social distancing.  Steve will check with town to see if we need permission to use Smiley Grove Park.  Rain date:  August 1.  Subject to state regulations regarding large gatherings.

· Lake Host Program:  KLPA approved for $2250 grant from NH Lakes; KLPA must contribute $4857 (68%).  Melissa Ballinger and Lynn Wittman will head up program this year.  They have begun advertising in Kearsarge Shopper for hosts.
       
· Lake Testing:  John Herbert, Jon Brown and EY Snowden will do sampling.  Testing will be reduced, the lab at Colby Sawyer will be open, and testers will need to figure out how to social distance during testing.

· Swim Program at Wadleigh State Park:  To date, NH is not permitting swim lessons so they may not happen this year.  We will continue to entertain the idea as it was so well received by the community.  If lessons are allowed, we will need to scramble to find participants as schools are closed.  We would consider offering another scholarship if we can get someone to determine eligibility.

· North Sutton Improvement Society Land (Horse Beach parking lot):  Steve spoke with Elly Phillips who reported that a Maintenance Easement Agreement between NSIS and the highway department is in process and almost complete.  Select Board is working on wording, defining area, and drainage plan.

· Speaker Series:  Our next speaker, Robert Goodby (12,000 years in the Granite State) is scheduled for October 11th in the Baptist Church.  We will wait for guidance from the State regarding large gatherings before promoting.

· With boating and fishing activities already underway on the lake, we should post COVID State advisories on our website. 

· Investment:  At the end of 2018 we invested $20K.  At the end of April 2020, it is at $20,600.  


Meeting adjourned at 2:50.
Respectfully submitted,
Michelle

